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Fall is here!  
Unlike the unfortunate folks roasting in the West or dealing with hurricanes in the South, we here 
in central Ohio were fortunate to enjoy a  mild summer.  We hope all of you were able to get out 
and take advantage of those  nice summer days to train for fall races or to just revel in the great 
outdoors. 

The Columbus running community lost one of its most beloved and inspiring members in a sense-
less hit-and-run accident on July 31.  Linda Evansô tragic premature death was a brutal shock to 
her family, her many friends, and everyone who knew of her long and distinguished running ca-
reer.  Our only consolation is that she died while doing what she loved, and the perpetrator was 
quickly apprehended.  On page  3 her husband, Gary, recounts some of her running highlights . 

The New CRRC Board  

Vera Thornhill, Treasurer vthornhi@yahoo.com 
Raj Hemant, Membership rajendraksh@gmail.com 
David Chapman    dacsign@hotmail.com 
Velma Matuszewski   velma.matuszewski@gmail.com 
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July   Ice Cream Run 
Once again Jim Tucker hosted this popular run through Westerville, starting at Alum Creek Park.  
The rain held off until we were in our cars on the way home after Jim treated everyone to post-run 
Graeterôs ice cream. 
In the photo below:  Cookie OôNeill, Luanne Hendricks, Debbie Conkel, Mike Pitroff, Ralph OôNeill,         
Rita Barnes,  Jim, Pete Reynolds, Allan Bennett, Velma Matuszewski, Raj Hemant, Len Fisher 
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Randy and Chris Smith continued their tradition of organizing  the Columbus Roadrunners Club wa-
ter stop.  After struggling to get out of bed by 5:00 a.m., working the water stop  was a lot of fun.  
Chris and Randy deserve a lot of credit for managing to get  a nice big crew together to support the 
half marathon runners.  This photo of most of the crew was taken as soon as it got light enough. 
In the photo below:  Allan Bennett, ???, Madeline Shaw, Stan Durkin, ??, Ryan?, Randy 
Smith, ??, ??, ??, Chiori Shimizu, Leslie McLain, Rob OôBrien, Karen OôBrien, ??, Velma 
Matuszewski 

 Emerald City Half Marathon Water Stop 

Curitiba Marathon, Curitiba, Brazil 
Nov. 20, 2016: Anthony Szuhay, Carly Damman, Matthew 
Faulkner, and Paul Carringer. 

Nationwide Childrenôs Columbus Marathon 

 
There are still many openings for volunteers for the marathon, including at the 

expo information booth.  Here is a link:   

http://www.columbusmarathonvolunteer.com/events/2017/opportunities 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Memories of Linda Evans 
No one is more qualified than Lindaôs husband, Gary, 

to share memories of her running experiences, so I 

asked him a few questions. 

 

VM:  When and why did Linda decide to start run-

ning? 

 
GE:  Linda was a VISTA (volunteers in service to 

America) employee in Anadarko Oklahoma in the late 

sixties.  Her mailbox was at the end of a half-mile 

long road.  She began running to make that daily trek 

a lot faster because she had to get back quickly to her 

pet goat.  

 

When and where did she run her first marathon? 

 

GE:  Linda's first marathon was the Athens Marathon 

where she met and ran with the legendary Sy Mah 

(now deceased, but former record holder for most 

marathons).  Linda would run several of those Athens 

marathons in our early years together, with a second 

place finish as her best.  Sy gave her plenty of 

sage advice during that initial marathon, and even let 

us sleep over at his place before we ran the Toledo 

Marathon several years later. 

 

How did you two meet? 

 

GE:  We met en route to the Boston Marathon while I 

was driving the final leg of a Columbus Roadrunner's 

carpool to the race.  It was the middle of the night and 

everyone else was asleep.  She left her date and 

crawled over the front seat to talk to me because she 

thought I might also fall predator to that condi-

tion, and kill everybody in the process. I took the lib-

erty of stealing a kiss in the down elevator as we were 

heading for the starting line.   

 

Describe your wedding. 

 

GE:  We were married a few months later at the 

Sprite Sprints (a local 5k)  since the race director 

thought it rather novel.  The sponsors picked up the 

tab of a trip to the NYC Marathon and deluxe lodging 

in a suite overlooking Central Park. We ran that race 

together since she was now carrying our child 

(Carey).  We were also scheduled to be on a TV show 

called "What's My Line", but the previous contestants 

ran over their time limit and we were never on cam-

era.  That child, however, made up for it with five 

years of HGTV fame. 

 

How did she manage running and motherhood? 

 

GE:  Linda's most famous achievement was purely 

accidental.  We used to run local races by asking per-

fect strangers (usually ladies with children in tow, 

who were watching their husband or elder children 

run) if they would watch Carey while we ran.  Yes, 

such innocence did occur in the early years of running 

in Central Ohio. 

On this occasion however, we were in Cleveland for 

one of the earlier marathons there.  I agreed to run the 

shorter race (I forget if it was a 5k or 10k) because I 

wanted to beat the legendary Grete Waitz.  I never 

thought a woman could beat me, but she dusted me on 

an overpass :(   Since we were more leary of leaving 

Carey with strangers in the big city, Linda agreed to 

start the marathon pushing Carey in a Jerry Carri-

er (one of those flimsy collapsible conveyances with 

little plastic wheels) and I would take Carey from her 

when I finished my race. However, when I got to her, 

she said that she couldn't stop because the TV had 

shown her starting the race and all these people were 

coming out on the course to see the lady pushing a 

baby in a stroller!!!  They were giving Carey popsi-

cles and various treats, while attaching balloons to the 

handles of the stroller.  Sure enough, my little lady 

finished the race, and the next day, when I went to 

purchase a Plain Dealer...there was this photo on the 

Front Page of the paper! 

 


